
Grace Lutheran Church, 28 West Main Street, Macungie, PA 18062 
610-966-3325       office@gracemacungie.org  

   Office Hours: Monday - Thursday, 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
                  Friday, 8:00 am - 1:00 pm 

J a n u a r y  2 0 1 9  

Volunteers  Needed!  
    We are still in need of volun-
teers for our children's nursery 
during the 10:30 am service. 
Weekly flower delivery teams  are also des-
perately needed. Speak to Judy Reppert or 
call her at 610-966-2361 if you need more in-
formation or would like to volunteer.  

   Winter Weather Notice  

    This winter, if Grace must can-
cel worship due to inclement 
weather, it will be announced in 
the following ways: 1) the website 
at www.gracemacungie.org 2) the 
Grace Macungie Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/GraceMacungie 3) WFMZôs 
Storm Center at www.wfmz.com (click 
"weather" link at top of page, then under that 
"school and business closings"), also, scrolling 
on Channel 69 TV. Even if church is not can-
celled, please use your good judgment! If you 
don't feel it is safe for you to venture out, stay 
home and we'll see you next week. Remember, 
you can still mail in your offering or bring it 
next week.   

Epiphany Star Parade  
    The Eighth Annual Star Parade 
will march through our sanctuary 
on Epiphany Sunday, January 6 , 
at the 10:30 am service. Children 
from our Sunday School and their 
teachers will carry 

stars to remind us of the Wise 
Men coming to see the Baby Je-
sus.  Children made stars to carry 
in the weeks following their 
Christmas program.  

Learning Ministries Day  
    Our annual Learning Minis-
tries Day will be held on Sat-
urday, January 26, 2019  
from 8:30 am -3:00 pm at Je-
rusalem Lutheran, Schuylkill 

Haven, PA. All with an interest in education 
are invited to attend. We will car pool from 
church. The theme for the day is ñBeing the 
Church in a Changing World, Be Not afraid.ò 
The keynote speaker will be Elsayed ñSteveò 
Elmarzouky, Reading restaurateur, past presi-
dent of the Islamic Center of Reading, and 
chaplain in the correctional and healthcare 
systems in Berks County. Reservations are 
due at the Synod office by December 31  to 
qualify for the early registration rate.  LM Day 
is a wonderful day to meet other Lutherans in 
our synod ï youth and adults alike - and to do 
some networking and glean ideas from one 
another.  Contact Sandy Schantz or the office 
if you are interested.  

http://www.gracemacungie.org/
http://www.facebook.com/GraceMacungie
http://www.wfmz.com/
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Pastorôs Column 
On entering the house, they saw the child with 
Mary his mother; and they knelt down and paid 
him homage. Then, opening their treasure 
chests, they offered him gifts of gold, frankin-
cense, and myrrh. And having been warned in a 
dream not to return to Herod, they left for their 
own country by another road.  
 Matthew 2:11-12 
 

    On January 6, Christians around the world 
will celebrate Epiphany.   The date for this ob-
servance is always January 6, but this year it 
happens to fall on a Sunday.  Epiphany, some-
times called Three Kings' Day, is a Christian 
feast day that celebrates the revelation of God 
incarnate as Jesus Christ.  In Western Christian-
ity, the feast commemorates the visit of the 
(non-Jewish) Magi to Jesus, and thus is consid-
ered the first revelation of Christ to the Gen-
tiles.   
 

    Epiphany is celebrated in many ways around 
the world.  In Mexico, Día de Los Reyes (Day of 
the Three Kings) is celebrated to honor the 
Three Wise Men. This day concludes the Christ-
mas festivities ï and the 12 Days of Christmas 
ï as well as being the day the people of Mexico 
exchange gifts. During Día de Los Reyes, Mexi-
cans serve Rosca de Reyes, or Kingôs Cake.  In 
other countries as well, special cakes or cookies 
are made and served to honor the Magi or the 
star that led them.  At Grace, we will celebrate 
by adding the Magi to our Nativity scene, and 
with the Star Parade of the children at the 
10:30 am service.   
 

    Of course, celebrations and gift-giving on 
Epiphany recall the Magi who came to see the 
child Jesus.  As we read in the passage from 
Matthew 2, they offered gifts of gold, frankin-
cense and myrrh (incidentally, most nativity 
scenes depict three Magi because there were 
three gifts; but in fact Matthew does not specify 
the exact number, only that there were more 
than one).  In addition to the gifts, the Magi 
paid Jesus homage, a word that means special 
honor or respect, shown publicly.   

    Then they did a third thing:  having been 
warned in a dream, they left by another road. 
They were warned not to return to Herod, 
who was seeking the location of the new king 
in order to kill him.  At the same time, Joseph 
was warned in a dream to take Mary and their 
son Jesus and flee to Egypt, where they took 
refuge for a time.   
 

    For better or for worse, the birth of Jesus 
changed the lives of everyone he touched.  
Whether they were for him or against him, 
whether they were trying to follow his ways 
or trying to do away with him, when Jesus 
came to earth everyone far and near felt a 
change.   
 

    Jesus changes us too!  Like the Magi, we 
respond to Jesusô love by giving our hearts 
and minds to him, and also offerings from our 
own treasure chests. Like the Magi, we ñleave 
by a different wayò ï we leave worship 
changed by our encounter with this unlikely 
King.  We share the peace, we share His 
feast, and then we go out into the world to 
tell everyone what we have seen.  Blessed be 
His Epiphany! 

 

The grace of our Lord  
Jesus Christ be with you all, 

Pastor Samantha 

Annual Reports Due  
    All committee chairpersons and 
leaders are requested to submit 
their 2018 information for the An-
nual Report for the semi-annual 

Congregation Meeting in April.  Due to the 
volume of information that needs to be typed, 
duplicated and collated, you are asked to 
please meet the February 17 deadline.   



November  
Sunday School  

Perfect  Attendance  
       

           Adult Forum  
 

             Pastor Drennan 
              Diane Beltz, Dorie Drummer 

              Judy Reppert 

January  2019                                                     GRACE NOTES                                                          Page 3                                                                                              

Childrenôs Sermons   
   Do you like talking to and 
working with children?  Then 
you are just the person we are 
looking for!  We are looking to 
increase the number of mem-
bers willing to do the Childrenôs Sermon dur-
ing the 10:30 am service.  You will be as-
signed on a rotating basis and only be respon-
sible for 1 or 2 per year.  If you are interested 
or would like more information, contact the 
office or Pastor Samantha.   

Adult Forum  
   At this time, we are working 
through the series "The Greatest 
Story: Paul" - join us as we take a 
closer look at the Greco-Roman 

world and culture Paul came from, explore how 
his faith and education shaped him, and in turn 
shaped his writings and thus the practices of 
Christianity to this very day. You can participate 
any week even if you have not previously at-
tended.  Adult Forum meets at 9:15 am in the 
chapel.  

January Birthdays  
   Each month we list birthdays 
of members who are 80+ in 
years or one of our homebound 
members*. If you fall into this 
category and we have missed 

you, please call the church office at 610-966-
3325 to give us your birth date. Congratulations 
to the following members who will celebrate in 
January: 
   LeRoy Berg          January 4 
              Edna Tierno  January 10 
 Mary Miller  January 14 
 Betty Reppert  January 22 

Sunday School  
Children   Need You  

   Do you have an hour of time 
on Sunday morning from 9:15 -
10:15? We are always looking 

for Co-Teachers  and Aides  to help out in 
any of the classes.  Maybe you would be 
available occasionally as a  Substitute 
Teacher . Teaching materials are available.    
    The experience is a very gratifying one. 
Speak to Sandy Schantz or notify the church 
office at 610-966-3325, if you think you may 
be interested.  

Holy Wisdom, Holy Words  
    Weekly Bible Study Class 
continues to meet each 
Wednesday at 2:00 pm in 
the chapel area. Led by Pastor 
Samantha, we  discuss the 

scriptures for the upcoming week.  Join us 
any time you are able. 

In -Gathering Collection  
    Items for In -Gathering were 
sorted, packed, and delivered to  
St. Johnôs Lutheran in Emmaus. 
Thank you to all who contrib-
uted. 
      10 assigned gifts plus $50.00  
           participation fee 
      48 items for Allentown Rescue Mission 
      61 items for Boys & Girls Clubs 
    134 items for Bright Hope Pregnancy Center 
    108 items for Daybreak 
        3 items for Refugee Resettlement 
      89 items for Sharing Life 
      34 items for Sixth Street Shelter 
      85 items for Topton Home  
      24 items for Turning Point     
      43 Quilts for Food Pantry 
   $451 additional cash collected 
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   Looking Ahead!  

See calendar for complete schedule of 
meetings, etc.  

Note from Secretary:  When making memorial 
donations to the church, please note who the 
donation is from, i.e., John and Sue Smith.  Itôs 
not always clear when two names are listed on 
the check if itôs just from the person who signed 
the check or from both names listed if joint ac-
count.  Thank you. 

Directory Updates  
   Please take note of the follow-
ing address changes: 
 

Mr. David Bortz 
9209 Westbury Woods Dr., Apt. C 

Charlotte, NC  28277-5581 
 

Mr. & Mrs.  Ernie Ricciardi 
1523 E. Hillsboro Blvd., Apt. 533 
Deerfield Beach, FL  33441-4343 

 

Jennifer Ryan 
P.O. Box 124 

Breinigsville, PA  18031 
 

Kathylee Salvaggio 
5151 Dogwood Trl. 

Allentown, PA  18104-8208 

Memorial Gifts  
have been  

received by Grace 
   

 

In memory of Marilyn Sterling  
Kate Sterling-Curran 

 

In memory of Rowena Schaeffer  
Wilbur Issermoyer 

Judy Reppert 
Joan Wink 

 

In memory of Loretta Pondelek  
Dolly Bachman 

Loretta & Eugene Ballas 
Diane Beltz 

Kathleen Bonner 
Delano Bortz 
Carol Boyer 

Elaine & Dan Burgess 
Richard & Gertrude Deily 

Dolores Drummer 
Ralph & Joan Ebert 

Donald & Jeanette Fritz 
Elizabeth & Jeffrey Gates 

Faye Hartzell 
Frances Lichtenwalner 

Mary Miller 
Maryann & John Picarello 

Alfred & Gail Pondelek 
Betty Reppert 
Judy Reppert 

Nancy Rex 
Marian Rohrbach 

Sandy & Russel Schantz 
Cathy Spengler & Bells of Grace 

Shelly Ann Stichter 
Linda Stothart 

Kim Vaupel 
Richard & Janice Wetzel 

Joan Wink 

Tues. Jan. 1 New Yearôs Day 
Office Closed  

Thur. Jan. 3  Committee Reports Due  

Sun. Jan. 6 Epiphany Star Parade @ 10:30 am 

Tues. Jan. 8 Church Council Meeting, 7 pm 

Wed. Jan. 9 S.I.S., 7:00 pm in Chapel 

Thur. Jan. 10 Newsletter Deadline  

Fri. Jan. 11 Free Community Meal (FH), 5 - 7 pm 

Sat. Jan. 12 Phantoms Game, 7:05 pm 

Sun. Jan. 13  Rehearsal for Youth Sunday, 9:15 am 
Confirmands ñGetting to Know Youò 
Event at JWS, 1:00 pm 

Tue. Jan. 15 Christian Ed and Parish Life Dinner, 
6 pm  

Thur. Jan. 17 Daybreak  

Sun. Jan. 20 Youth/Spirit Sunday  

Wed. Jan. 23 Newsletter Mailing  

Sat. Jan. 26 Grace M.O.B., 8:00 am  
@ Bear Swamp 
Learning Ministries Day, 8:30 am 

Sun. Jan. 27 11:45 am Coffee Hour 



 Grace M.O.B.  
Men Of Breakfast  

   The men of the church gather 
monthly at 8:00 am for food and 
fellowship at the Bear Swamp Diner 

in Macungie. Future dates include:  Saturday, 
January 29  and Saturday, February 23 . 
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         Card Club  
    Do you like to play cards or want 
to learn?  The Card Club continues 
to meet on the 2nd and 4th Tues-
day of the month, 1 pm - 3 pm in 

Fellowship Hall. Upcoming dates are January 8 
and 22. Please contact Lee Berg if you are inter-
ested at 610-393-0975.  Both men and women 
are welcome. Current card games are Hand and 
Foot and Pinochle.   

Grace S.I.S.  
Sisters I n Spirit  

    Our next meeting will be on 
January 9 at 7:00 pm in the  
chapel.  The theme is winter and we will have a 
craft, devotions, games, and refreshments. This 
great service/fellowship group is open to women 
of all ages. Come join us - new members are al-
ways welcome. 

Free Community Meal Table  
     We need to restock our supply of 
certain personal care items for the 
ñTake Tableò at the Free Community 
Meal. We especially need bar soap, 
shampoo, and menôs and womenôs de-

odorant. Place items in the boxes provided in the 
hall near the Handicap Access entrance. Thank 
you for all of your support in ministering to our 
community.  

Free Community Meal Leaders  
    There are a few months still open for 2019.  If 
you care to lead a month, you will need to plan a 
menu, get and prepare the food, secure kitchen 
help and recruit bakers.  Also, you may join our 
ñhelper listò by speaking with Sandy Schantz, 
Mary Schaeffer or Janene George. This is really a 
wonderful outreach to the community as we feed 
the hungry!  

Confirmation Classes  
    Confirmation is a two-year educa-
tional and pastoral ministry of the 
church, which helps to prepare a child 
to affirm his or her baptism. In addition 
to classes, students attend and participate in wor-
ship, service opportunities, and other activities.  We 
meet in the Chapel twice a month following the late 
service, and also participate in congregational activi-
ties. Here is our schedule for January: 
 

Students assist with Altar Guild ALL MONTH  
 

Jan. 6      11:45 am    -  Confirmation Class #7 
Jan. 13    9:15 am  -  Rehearsal for Youth Sunday
      1:00 pm    -  ñGetting to Know Youò  
      gathering at JWS, includes  
      Lunch (over by 3 pm).  We  
      will meet at Grace Parking  
       lot to carpool.  
Jan. 20   8:00 am & - Youth Sunday (students    
             10:30 am    lead worship) 
    11:45 am    - Confirmation Class #8  

               

Gracious Seniors   
    Our next luncheon is scheduled 
for Wednesday, February 20,  
noon to 2:00 pm in Fellowship 
Hall.  Steven Chu with the Valley 
Prosthetics and Orthodics will tell 

some heartwarming success stories about his busi-
ness which specializes in making braces and artifi-
cial legs. A luncheon will be served. Menu to be 
announced in our next issue.  You are asked to 
bring a side dish, a dessert, or a drink to share. 
Sign-up sheets will be posted so we can prepare 
an appropriate amount of food.  Help in the 
kitchen is always welcomed.  
    This quarterly event always proves to be very 
interesting and educational.  We eat at noon and 
then proceed with a brief introduction to our pro-
gram. Our luncheons are 
open to anyone, Grace 
members and non-
members alike.  It is a 
wonderful afternoon of 
food, fellowship, and fun.  
Hope you can join us.  

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnew.stpatricksmithtown.org%2Fhome%2Farchive%2Fhome_-_2008-09-14%2F&ei=UsceVYqEIoumNs_CgZgO&bvm=bv.89947451,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNGfEbAzSSxRhPgj
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Campbellôs UPCs and  
Box tops for Education  

   We are collecting these for the 
Navaho Indian Mission in Arizona. 
We thank Cary & Kim Vaupel for 
continuing this ministry. Recently, 

over 1200 labels/boxtops were sent. Please 
note  that for the Campbellôs owned products 
(Campbellôs, Pepperidge Farm, Prego, BIC, 
Dannon, Emerald, Glad, Pop Secret, Post, 
Spaghetti Oôs, Swanson, V8, and Wolfgang 
Puck) what is needed is ONLY the UPC bar 
code , not any other portion of the label.  

  Council Reminder  
    You are always welcome 
at Council Meetings which 
are held on the second 
Tuesday of each month in 
the chapel at 7:00 pm.  Min-
utes of meetings are posted on the bulletin 
board in the Sunday School hallway. All com-
mittee reports for the January 8 meeting 
are due in the office no later than Janu-
ary 3.  

Purchasing of Items Reminder  
    When you are purchasing an 
item(s) for the Church, Sunday 
School, Vacation Bible School or 
any event, sales tax should not be 
paid on your purchase.  Grace Lu-
theran Church is a tax-exempt or-
ganization.  To purchase an item, please get a 
tax-exempt form from the Church office or 
call to see if the Church has an account with 
the company you are making the purchase 
from.  This will help lower expenses for the 
Church.  Thanks for your help to save money 
wherever possible. 

New Prayer Cards  
    Have you seen Graceôs 
new and improved prayer 
cards?  If you have a 
prayer concern, please 
pick one up on your way 

into church (they are at both entrances).  We 
are trying something new.  If you want 
your concern to be prayed over in 
church that day, hold up your prayer 
card during the Hymn of the Day 
(following the sermon).  The acolyte will 
collect them and give them to Pastor 
Samantha, who will include them in the 
prayers that day.  There is also a box on 
the card to be checked for ñpass on to prayer 
chain.ò  Of course, some people have prayer 
requests but wish to remain anonymous.  If 
this is the case, simply speak to the Pastor 
privately, any time.  

Winter Clothing Drive  
     As the weather turns colder,  
our friends at St. Lukeôs Lutheran 
Church in Allentown will take 
your gently-used winter coats, 
hats, scarves, gloves, and sweat 
suits and distribute them to peo-

ple in need.  Menôs, womenôs, and childrenôs 
coats of all sizes are needed. 
You can leave your donations 
in the bin in the chapel. This 
will be an on-going collection 
through February sponsored 
by Social Ministry. 

Where do you volunteer?  
   As part of our Outreach Ministry, we would 
like to celebrate all the ways our congregation 
gives back to the community. Continuing with 
the ELCAôs theme of ñGodôs Work, Our 
Handsò, we would like to compile a list of all 
the places you volunteer outside the church, 
and the hours you give each month. To get 
this started, please slip a note in the offering 
plate, or call Mary Schaeffer (610 393-1766) 
with your name, the organization(s) you vol-
unteer at and the hours you give each month. 
We will publish this list of organizations and 
hours given in our newsletter with no names 
attached. Thank you for sharing your time 
and talents. Together we are making a differ-
ence!   
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Blessing of the Quilts  
Sunday, December 2  

Macungie Holiday  
Breakfast with Santa  

Saturday, December 8  


